

25 February 2015

Excellency,

I have the pleasure to enclose herewith a letter dated 25 February 2015 from the H.E. Vladimir Drobnjak, Permanent Representative of Croatia, and H.E. Wilfried I. Emvula, Permanent Representative of Namibia, Co-Chairs of the Ad-Hoc Working Group (AHWG) on the Revitalization of the Work of the General Assembly, informing that the first meeting will be held on Tuesday, 3 March 2015 at 10:00 a.m. in the Trusteeship Council Chamber.

I encourage you to participate in this meeting, which will provide an opportunity for an exchange of views on the AHWG's deliberations during this session. I also look forward to your continuous engagement in the important work of the Working Group, in particular as our Organization marks its 70th anniversary.

Please accept, Excellency, the assurances of my highest consideration.

Sam K. Kutesa

All Permanent Representatives and Permanent Observers to the United Nations New York





25 February 2015

Excellency,

In his letter dated 13 October 2014, the President of the General Assembly appointed the Permanent Representatives of Croatia and Namibia as Co-Chairs of the Ad Hoc Working Group on the Revitalization of the Work of the General Assembly at the 69th session, open to all Member States, which was established pursuant to Resolution 68/307 of 10 September 2014 to "identify further ways to enhance the role, authority, effectiveness and efficiency of the Assembly, inter alia, by building on the progress achieved in past sessions as well as on previous resolutions, including evaluating the status of their implementation and to submit a report thereon to the Assembly at its sixty-ninth session."

By the same resolution, it was further decided that the AHWG shall continue its review of the inventory of General Assembly resolutions on revitalization annexed to the report of the AHWG submitted at the 68th session of the Assembly, and continue to update the inventory to be attached to the report at the 69th session. Delegations are invited to review and comment on the draft updated inventory as posted on the website of the President of the General Assembly at the link: http://www.un.org/en/ga/revitalization/revital_current.shtml.

We as Co-Chairs have the honor to invite you to the first meeting of the AHWG to be held on Tuesday, 3 March, at 10 p.m. in the Trusteeship Council Chamber (CB). At the beginning of the meeting, the President of the General Assembly, His Excellency Sam K. Kutesa, will share his views on the revitalization of the work of the General Assembly. The meeting will then provide delegations with an opportunity for a first round of exchange of views on the Working Group's deliberations during the 69th session.

We look forward to your active participation at this first meeting of the Ad Hoc Working Group on the Revitalization of the Work of the General Assembly.

Please accept, Excellency, the assurances of our highest consideration.

Vladimir Drobnjak Ambassador and Permanent Representative

of Croatia

Wilfried I. Emvula Ambassador and Permanent Representative

of Namibia

Ukuna

To: All Permanent Representatives and Permanent Observers to the United Nations, New York